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CALL TO ORDER 

Vice Chairwoman Nutt called the February 14, 2023 Public Hearing of the Township of Derry Board of 

Supervisors to order at 6:32 p.m. in the meeting room of the Township of Derry Municipal Complex, 600 

Clearwater Road, Hershey, PA.  A roll call was performed. It was noted that Chairman Abruzzo was away. 

 

IN ATTENDANCE: 

SUPERVISORS ALSO PRESENT: 

E. Christopher Abruzzo, Chairman-Absent Christopher Christman, Township Manager 

Natalie L. Nutt, Vice Chairwoman Patrick Armstrong, Township Solicitor 

Carter E. Wyckoff, Secretary Chuck Emerick Director of Community Development 

Richard D. Zmuda Maria O’Donnell, Stenographer 

Michael P. Corado-By Phone Julie Echterling, Recording Secretary 

 

PUBLIC IN ATTENDANCE: 

Rick Conicelli, First Watch Restaurant Group, Stephanie DeDonatis, 16 Almond Drive, Lori Harkaway, 11 

Almond Drive, Dave Tiller, 6 Almond Drive 

 

INTRODUCTION: 

Vice Chairwoman Nutt stated this is a Public Hearing regarding a request from First Watch Restaurants, 

Inc., for the approval of an intermunicipal transfer of Liquor License No. R-11632 from Steelton Borough to 

151 West Chocolate Avenue, Suite 143, Hershey, Derry Township.  She turned the Hearing over to Solicitor 

Armstrong.  Solicitor Armstrong stated this meeting has been advertised as required and opened the 

Hearing.  He noted Act 121 of 2000 requires a municipality resolution approving an intermunicipal transfer 

of liquor licenses.  

 

Mr. Rick Conicelli, Director of First Watch Restaurant Group, stated the liquor license would compliment 

their restaurant.  He noted their restaurant serves breakfast and lunch.  There are 500 other restaurants 

operating in 28 states and 70% of them have a liquor license.  Solicitor Armstrong asked about the hours of 

operations.  Mr. Conicelli stated they operate from 7 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. daily.  Vice Chairwoman Nutt asked 

about checking ID for serving alcohol.  Mr. Conicelli stated the employees are RAMP certified and all the 

drinks are made in the kitchen because there is no bar in the restaurant.  There were no public comments 

offered.  Solicitor Armstrong closed the Hearing and stated the Board could approve the resolution for 

allowing the transfer of the license. 

 

Vice Chairwoman Nutt made a motion to adopt Resolution No. 2023-08 to approve the transfer of a 

restaurant Liquor License No. R-11632 into the Township of Derry.  Supervisor Wyckoff seconded the 

motion.  Motion carried 4-0. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

Vice Chairwoman Nutt closed the hearing at 6:38 p.m. 

 

SUBMITTED BY: 

 

 

_______________________________ 

Carter E. Wyckoff, Township Secretary 


